
 
 
 
 
 
 

To: All Ongwanada Staff 
 

From: Lori Johnson 
 

Date: January 22, 2025. 

MEMO

 

Re: Pool Re-Opening 
 

 
We are pleased to provide the update that our malfunctioning pool pump has now been 
replaced, allowing us to re-open our hydrotherapy pool as of Monday, January 27th, 
2025. 
 
Once the pump has been installed, the water temperature and pool chemicals must be 
recalibrated and fall within certain levels, leading to the pool not opening until this 
coming Monday to ensure all individuals receive the full benefits of our pool and we are 
able to achieve and maintain these required levels. 
 
I would like to thank our Maintenance department for their work during this time, 
especially Dana and his continued dedication to our pool, our hydrotherapy staff Sonya, 
Carol, Paula and Sharon for taking on many extra duties to supplement their work days 
while the pool was temporarily closed, our OT/PT department along with their students 
for providing swims with individuals at alternate locations, and especially to our 
supported individuals for their patience and understanding while our pool was closed.  
 
We know that our hydrotherapy pool is a much needed and beneficial service and 
support to so many, and look forward to re-opening on Monday. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Lori Johnson 
Manager-Community and Recreation Services 
Phone   613-548-4417 ext. 1236 
Mobile 613-331-3807 
 


